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Principal’s Report 

NAPLAN 
Good luck to all of our Year 3 and Year 5 students who will 
be sitting their NAPLAN tests next week. Tests are 
conducted in Writing and Language Conventions on 
Tuesday, Reading on Wednesday and Mathematics on 
Thursday. Children are encouraged to have early nights and 
a good breakfast each morning so that they are able to 
concentrate throughout the testing period. This is the best 
preparation that children can have for their tests. 

Attendance 
Attendance at school is most important and any student 
enrolled in a NSW school is required to attend school each 
day it is open for instruction. Principals are legally 
responsible for maintaining accurate records of student 
attendance. When reasons for absences are provided to the 
school by parents, principals are accountable for their 
decision to record a student’s absence as justified.  
Principals may decline to accept as satisfactory an 
explanation for an absence and will record that absence as 
unjustified. Principals may also request medical certificates if 
illness occurs frequently or is prolonged. It is the 
responsibility of parents or carers to make sure that their 
children attend school each day. It is important to 
understand that parents (including carers) may be 
prosecuted if children of compulsory school age have 
recurring numbers of unjustified absences from school. The 
Principal will be conducting an audit of absences this week 
and will be notifying parents by letter if there are any 
concerns. 

Winter Uniform 
The weather at the 
moment is very 
changeable. Students are 
asked to wear their 
winter uniforms to school 
so that they remain warm 
at all times. The girls’ 
winter uniform includes a 
navy tunic, white blouse, 
school jumper, navy tights 
and black shoes. The 
boys’ uniform includes 
long grey pants, blue 
shirts, school jumpers, 
grey socks and black 
shoes. Ties are optional 
for all. 

Cross Country 
The school’s annual cross country will be held this Friday at 
the Hay Park Oval. Students who are turning 8 and over will 
be participating in this event. Events include:  8 and 9 years 
(2km), 10 years (2 km), 11 years (3km), 12 and 13 years 
(3km). Please come along to support our students. Parents 
are welcome to assist with the carnival, be a supporter or if 
feeling energetic, can even run / walk the course. 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 
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I can do my 
best. 

I can respect 
all people. 

I can respect 
all property. 
I can be in 
the right 
place. 

Hay Public School Netball Team 
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Stage 2 & 3 Excursions 
Due to the Regional Athletics Carnival 
being scheduled for the 2nd September, it 
has been necessary to change the dates for 
the Stage 2 Excursion. The excursion will 
now be on Monday 29th August to 31st 
August. 
All permission notes should be returned to the front office for 
students intending on participating in the Stage 2 Billabong 
excursion or the Stage 3 Bendigo/Ballarat excursion. 
NAPLAN 
Students in Year 3 and 5 will sit their NAPLAN test during 
Week 3 (10th, 11th and 12th May). NAPLAN is a national 
assessment for all students in Years 3,5,7 and 9. Information 
regarding NAPLAN has been sent home with students this 
week.  
Sports News 
Riverina Rugby League Trials 
Adrian Pascoe participated in the Riverina Rugby League Trials 
at Leeton last Friday, as a member of the District team 
(Opens). Despite the wet weather the team was able to score 
two wins and two draws. WELL DONE, ADRIAN. 
Riverina Touch Trials– Boys 
Adrian Pascoe and Richard Weymouth have been nominated 
to attend the Riverina touch Trials in Albury on 16th May. 

Cross Country 
Our annual Cross Country/Fun Run will be held around the 
Hay Park block and No 1 Oval this Friday 6th May. 
The run will commence at approximately 1:30pm, with the 8/9 
year boys, followed by the 8/9 year girls. Children will 
assemble in the shelter at 1.00pm and walk to the park with 
their classroom teacher. Games will be organised between 
races. 8, 9 and 10 year olds complete one lap of the park 
block and two laps of the oval (3kms). Sensible footwear 
should be worn and a water bottle carried (if desired). 
Parental help is needed to supervise the course. If you are 
able to assist, could you please contact Mrs Pearson. The first 
four place-getters in each age division qualify for the District 
Cross Country to be held on Friday 3rd June, in Deniliquin. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Ralph Robson, Jim Houston, Chris McGuirk and 
Jack Headon for presenting our sports report on 2 Hay FM  
last Friday. 
Paul Kelly Cup– AFL 
Our teams for the Paul Kelly Cup to be held in Deniliquin on 
the 18th May are:- 
Boys:- Tom Christensen (Capt), Adrian Pascoe (Vice Capt), 
Richard Weymouth, Jaxon Matthews, Liam Hayward, Will 
Simpson, Lachlan Clark, Finn Cullenward, Daniel Stewart, 
Rhys Wall, Jack Headon, Lane Griffiths, Luke Nevinson, Joseph 
O’Keeffe, Ralph Robson and Isaac Gardiner. 
Girls:- Telesa Cooper (Capt), Georgia Booth (Vice Capt), Lily 
Masters, Lily Huggins, Skye Lilburne, Renee Wall, Demi Ellis, 
Marlee McPhellamy, Katie Howard, Darci Masters, Ayesha 
Headon, Janee Davies, Denzie Pascoe, Emma Johnston, 
Caroline Hussain, Lainey Harman-Biggs. 

Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

 

6th May HPS Cross Country 

12th May P&C Meeting 2pm 

16th May Boys’ Touch Trials – Albury 

17th May Mortimer Shield - Griffith 

  UNSW Digital Technologies Comp 

18th May Marine Incursion-Free  

18th May AFL Paul Kelly Cup - Deni 

26th May CAN Assist Pink Day 

31st May UNSW Science Comp 

3rd June District Cross Country – Deni 

6th June Life Education Van 

14th June UNSW Writing Comp 

15th June UNSW Spelling Comp 

16th June Regional Cross Country 

 

 

Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended Kindergarten transition program in 2016 called 
Ready, Set, Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which will enhance their developing skills 
and prepare them for school life at Hay Public School in 2017. 

All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 2017 are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, 
Kinder!’ education program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 pm in Terms 3 and 4 to undertake learning 
and familiarisation activities and to experience aspects of school life. This is an opportunity for them to 
explore and play in a new learning environment and will assist in helping them feel happy, safe and secure. 

All children who are eligible to commence school in 2016 and are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School 
will have access to this program.  

To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program please contact the office at Hay Public School on (02) 
6993 1270  
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Bookclub Issue 3, 2016 

Orders due by Friday 13th May  

Stewart House Day -Friday 6th May 
One envelope per family has been issued 
seeking a donation of $2.00 to help support 
the wonderful work done by Stewart House. 
Students who return their envelope are then 
entered into a draw to win a holiday. 

Hay Little Athletics  
Presentation Night will be on Friday 6th 
May at 5pm at the Crown. BBQ provided 
for registered athletes and their families. 

Any questions contact Cas 0407175723. 

Hay and District Pony Club Dates 

Rallys 8th May 

 12th June 

 10th July 

 14th August 

Arrive ready to ride at 10am 

Bring lunch to share 

These dates are weather permitting and subject to change. 

More dates will be set closer to the show depending on riders. 
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School Banking Day Reminder 
 

Don’t forget that Monday is School Banking Day 
and students should bring in their weekly deposit to 
the front office first thing in the morning. 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN 

New Flavoured Drinks 

3.5% Sugar! 

$2.00 

CHECK US OUT ON: 

WEB ADDRESS: www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  

AT COMMUNITY HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046  

for an appointment 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $30.00 

Subject Fee    $25.00 

 

Performances  

Life Education (6th-8th June)  $10.00 

Cyber Wiser (16th August)    $5.00 

TOTAL PAYMENT PER CHILD PER YEAR $70.00 

 

 

 

Stage 2- Billabong Ranch - Deposit due- $235.00 

Stage 3 -Bendigo/Ballarat  $300.00 

 

Weekly or fortnightly payments to account below are 

encouraged 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Total Payment   $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 

or direct credit details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 


